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NOVEMBER EVENTS
1	 Event, Safeguarding God’s Children, 1-4 p.m.,  
		  Immanuel, Independence 
1	 Event, Safeguarding God’s Children, 1:30-4:30 p.m.,  
		  St. Paul, Postville 
5	 Meeting, Interim Colleague Group, 9:30-11:30 a.m.
5	 Meeting, Youth Ministry Network, 10 a.m.-1 p.m.,  
		  St. Petri, Story City
9	 Event, Human Traf�cking Workshop, 7 p.m., St.  
		  Petri, Story City
12	 Meeting, New to Synod, 10 a.m.-2 p.m.
13-15	Event, National Donor Sabbath 
14	 Event, Lost & Found Concert, 7 p.m., Luther  
		  College, Decorah
15	 Event, Safeguarding God’s Children, 1:30-4:30 p.m., 
		  Bethlehem, Cedar Falls
19	 Event, Safeguarding God’s Children, 12:30-3:30 p.m., 
		  Nazareth, Cedar Falls
21	 Meeting, Synodical Women’s Organization,  
		  9 a.m.-1 p.m.
22	 Meeting, LYON, 2-5 p.m., Synod Of�ce
26-27	Office Closed, Thanksgiving 

DECEMBER EVENTS
3	 Meeting, Interim Colleague Group, 9:30-11:30 a.m.
3	 Meeting, Youth Ministry Network, 10 a.m.-1 p.m.,  
		  TBA
4-5	Meeting, Candidacy Committee
20	 Meeting, LYON, 2-5 p.m., Synod Of�ce
21-25	Office Closed, Christmas

JANUARY EVENTS
1	 Office Closed, New Year’s Day
7	 Meeting, Interim Colleague Group, 9:30-11:30 a.m.
7	 Meeting, Youth Ministry Network, 10 a.m.-1 p.m.,  
		  Trinity, Mason City
9	 Meeting, Treasurers, 10 a.m.-2 p.m., Redeemer,  
		  Waverly
16	 Meeting, Synodical Women’s Organization Board and  
		  Clusters, 9 a.m.-3 p.m.
18	 Office Closed, Martin Luther King, Jr. Day
23	 Snow Date: SWO & Clusters
24	 Meeting, LYON, 2-5 p.m., Synod Of�ce

FEBRUARY EVENTS
4	 Meeting, Interim Colleague Group, 9:30-11:30 a.m.
9	 Meeting, Assembly Planning Committee, 4-6 p.m.,  
		  Wartburg College
11	 Meeting, Endowment Fund Investment Committee,  
		  9-10:30 a.m.
19-21	Event, “One Year to Live” Men’s Retreat, Ewalu,  
			   Strawberry Point
21	 Meeting, LYON, 2-5 p.m., Synod Of�ce
26-27	Retreat, Candidacy, American Martyrs, Cedar 
			    Falls

CongregationsEvents

INSTALLING
Rev. Jeffrey Blank, Trinity, Waterloo, pending

INTERVIEWING
Arlington, One in Faith Parish (staff)
Lake Mills, Salem, Rev. Peter Soli, interim 
Sumner, St. John (Buck Creek) & Oran, St. Peter 
West Union, Zion  

SELF-STUDY
Allison, St. James 
Alta Vista, Zion and Lawler, Immanuel (Crane Creek),
	 Rev. Vincent Fricke, interim 
Calmar, Calmar and Decorah, Spring�eld, Rev. Phillip 	
	 Olson, interim
Charles City, St. John, Rev. Bill Odermann, interim
Clermont, West Clermont 
Cresco, First
Decorah, Decorah (staff) 
Decorah, St. John’s and Hauge 
Decorah, Washington Prairie, Rev. April Larson, interim 
Dubuque, Holy Trinity, Rev. Lanny Westphal, interim 
Elgin, Elgin & Elkader, Highland 
Farmersburg, St. John  
Frederika, St. John  
Greene, St. Peter
Hawkeye, Trinity, Rev. David R. Nelson, interim 
Jesup, American, Rev. Tom Jones, interim 
La Porte City, Zion (Jubilee) 
Mason City, St. Paul 
McGregor, First 
Osage, Our Savior’s (staff)
Postville, St. Paul, Rev. John Gannett, interim 
Strawberry Point, Emanuel, Rev. Jim Adix, interim 
Sumner, St. John, Rev. Norman Bauer, interim 
Waterloo, Our Savior’s 
Waterloo, St. Ansgar, Rev. Alan Schulz, interim 
Waverly, Bartels Lutheran Retirement Center 
Waverly, Redeemer
Waverly, St. Paul

ROSTER CHANGES
Rev. Jenna Couch, transferred to Northern Illinois Synod

Safeguarding God’s Children
 
Sunday, Nov. 15 — Bethlehem, Cedar Falls, 1:30-4:30 p.m. 	
	 Call 319-239-9000 to register.   
Thursday, Nov. 19 — Nazareth, Cedar Falls, 12:30-3:30 p.m. 	
	 Call 319-266-7589 to register.  



Prayer CALENDAR

NOVEMber 2015
SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT

Rev. Michael R. Blair, 
Decorah

Rev. Leo E. 
Combs-Lay, Oelwein 

1
Zion, Radcliffe 

2

 
Madison, Ridgeway

3

 
Rev. Sandra M. 

Burroughs,  
Cedar Falls

Rev. A. Thomas 
Kraabel, Decorah

4
Ellen Ward, Decorah 

5
Peace, Ridgeway 

6
Orleans, Ridgeway

7

Rev. Jane Granzow, 
Eldora

8
Zion, Rockford

9

Kristin J. Johnson, 
Story City

Rev. Ole Winter, 
Decorah 

10

Rev. Dr. Jennifer E. 
Edinger, Ryan

11
St. Peter, Rockwell

12
Bergen, Roland

13

Rev. Robert L. 
Edwards, Nevada

Rev. William P. 
Thalacker, Waterloo

14

Peace, Ryan

15

Rev. Corey W. Smith, 
Janesville

16
Immanuel, Scarville

17

Dorothy Loots, 
Waverly

Rev. James R. Radatz, 
Dysart

18

Gracia Harms, 
Waverly

19

Zion St. John, 
Sheffield

20

Middle East  
Rev. Gary G. Hatcher, 

Garnavillo

21

Faith, Shell Rock

22
St. Paul, Balltown

23

Deer Creek, 
Carpenter

24

Rev. Curtis C. 
Schneider, Waverly

25

Rev. Dr. Kathryn A. 
Kleinhans, Waverly

26
St. Peter, Toeterville

27

Joan G. Tange,  
Cedar Falls

28
Our Savior, Stanhope

29
St. Petri, Story City

30

Workshop to address human trafficking in Iowa
Monday, Nov. 9, 2015  
7 p.m. - St. Petri, Story City

The public is invited to a “Stop Human Trafficking” work-
shop Monday, Nov. 9, 7 p.m. at St. Petri Lutheran Church in 
Story City. Clergy members, hotel staff, law enforcement 
officials, truck stop employees, first responders, teach-
ers, social service workers, and others are invited to learn 
about human trafficking in Iowa and how to identify pos-
sible victims. 

The workshop will be led by Michael J. Ferjak, senior crim-
inal investigator with the Iowa Department of Justice – 
Office of the Attorney General, who will answer questions 
and present information about human trafficking in Story 
County and across Iowa, how local hoteliers and law en-
forcement can combat it, and what resources are available 
to respond. Other presenters will include a representative 
of the Iowa State Patrol and a human trafficking victim.

Human trafficking is a form of modern-day slavery in 
which traffickers use force, fraud, or coercion to control 
victims for the purpose of engaging in commercial sex 
acts or labor services against their will. Since 2007, the 
National Human Trafficking Resource Center has received 
494 calls regarding human trafficking in Iowa, with 108 
cases reported. In addition, thousands of victims are traf-

ficked through Iowa along the I-35 and I-80 corridors. 

“The information and help we give to one another could 
literally save the lives of some of the most vulnerable peo-
ple in the world – women, men and children caught in the 
snares of human trafficking and unable to escape without 
our help,” Rev. Scott Alan Johnson, St. Petri pastor.

The workshop is sponsored by the Northeastern Iowa 
Synod, ELCA, in partnership with the Iowa Department 
of Justice. It is free and open to the public. Refreshments 
and resource materials will be provided. Those planning 
to attend are asked to register by calling Johnson at 515-
733-4623 or emailing pastor.stpetri@windstream.net.



As a community of women created in the image of God, called to discipleship in Jesus Christ, and
empowered by the Holy Spirit, we commit ourselves to grow in faith, affirm our gifts, support one another
in our callings, engage in ministry and action, and promote healing and wholeness in the church, the
society, and the world.
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study on the theme. Dennis and Cathy Carlson, owners of
the farm, gave a tour showing us their gardens and the
hundreds of trees they plant and sell. The Carlsons
provided our lunch, after which Dennis gave a talk about
how they started the farm, and their educational programs
for children.
 Marilee Behrends led a sing-along, accompanied by
Jan Harbaugh. We ended the day with a closing litany.
(Check out https://www.facebook.com/stolaf125? for pics).
 Attendance was 31 men and women from seven
congregations. Submitted by Donna Ostrem, Cluster
Secretary

Three Rivers Cluster Retreat
was held September 11–12 at Camp Ewalu Stone Center.
We met at 5:00 p.m. for getting acquainted, general
information, etc. Supper was at 5:30, after which we had
Bible study, sing along and a game. Following that the
evening was spent in playing games—card, dominoes and
whatever else was instigated.

Saturday morning breakfast was served following
devotions. There was more sing along, Bible study and a
game. We had a business meeting which resulted in voting
to try one more year of retreat. Following that we had
lunch, packed up and headed for home.

We were 18 ladies, but we see the possibilities of twice
that many if we can interest more church WELCAs to
become involved. Those attending this year have been
doing so for many years and find it relaxing and refreshing
to once again be in touch with friends made over the years.
Fredsville was the host this year and St. James will be next
year. This means they do the program from start to finish,
and treats to be enjoyed at all times are provided by the
host. Retreat is an enjoyable and satisfying experience.
Mark you calendars for September 9–10, 2016, and we'll
see you there! Submitted by Carol Anderson

Thankoffering Service 2015
The Thankoffering Service is a time to celebrate Women
of the ELCA and inform our churches about our

From the President
November is always the time we pause to give

thanks for God's many blessings in our lives. It is
always important to give thanks, but why are we just
limited to one month a year! Although I am thankful
for the usual things: a great husband, wonderful kids
and even better grandkids, good job, warm house,
plenty of food, etc. It might surprise you that I am
also very thankful for my “circles” of amazing
women who are always there to support me when I
don't even realize it. I’m sure it would not surprise
you that these ladies are members of the many ELCA
congregations to which we have been privileged to be
members. Dating all the way back to when I was a
small child to now, I have been very blessed to have
strong, faithful, Christ-centered women to nurture,
support and teach me how to be a good wife, mother
and Christian. I am sure many of you have had
similar women who have done the same for you.
Remember these amazing women this November and
into the next year as you walk your faith journey with
our Lord Jesus Christ.

Blessings to all,
Diane Wills

It is with sadness that the NE IA WELCA
synodical board announces the resignation of Lisa
Bahe, effective September 20, 2015. The board
appointed Beverly Sheridan, Good Shepherd,
Decorah, to fill the empty position for one year until
the next convention in June 2016. Bev graciously
accepted and will begin her duties at the November
board meeting. Diane Wills

Riverside Cluster F Fall Fun Fest
was held at the Carlson Learning Center/Christmas
Tree Farm www.carlsontreefarm.com/ on Tuesday,
September 15, 2015. We enjoyed fellowship with
coffee, muffins and donuts. The theme for the day
was “Taking Care of God’s Creation.” Pastor Tim
Maybee from Bethany in Iowa Falls led the Bible

https://www.facebook.com/stolaf125
http://www.carlsontreefarm.com/


Human Trafficking Program
Thistle Farms of Nashville, TN sent Shelia and Ty to
visit Northeast Iowa in September, 2015. They visited
St. Paul’s Lutheran Church in Postville, Upper Iowa
University and Zion Lutheran, Oelwein. They had
heartbreaking stories of their childhood that they
vulnerably shared with us. Their struggles in childhood
led them to the streets and drug abuse at a young age.
 They told us they were on the streets for over two
decades. They had multiple run-ins with the law, and
even served jail time. After they hit rock bottom, Thistle
Farms, Magdalene, was there to support them. The
Magdalene program helped the women recover from
many of their childhood issues and gave them
unconditional love and support.
 The Magdalene program is unique because it is not
based on quantity. They have a waiting list of 80–100
women. Those who truly want to change are welcomed
in as beds allow. They focus on a high quality two-year
program, with a success rate of over 80%. Some of the
women run away from home in their early teenage years
and never learn how to cook or balance a check book.
At Magdalene, they take interesting classes to teach
them how to live, and they work at Thistle Farms. The
classes are in cooking, exercise, budgeting, PTSD, 12-
step AA and more.
  Thistle Farms is Magdalene’s social enterprise. It
was created to help fund the Magdalene Program and to
give students and graduates of Magdalene a job to list on
resumes for future employment. Thistle Farms,
Magdalene, does not receive any state or federal funding
to operate. They run a café, paper studio, sewing studio,
essential oils production, and have a line of soaps and
lotions. Their high quality products are excellent, and
proceeds go to worthy cause. The Magdalene Program
relies solely on the income generated from their Thistle
Farms products and donations. So feel good shopping
away at www.thistlefarms.org. Submitted by Lisa Bahe,
Zion Lutheran WELCA Secretary

NEIA Women of the ELCA website:
neiasynod.org/womenoftheELCA

Good News
Editor Jan Harbaugh
P. O. Box 68
Renwick, IA 50577
515-825-8068
 jan.harbaugh@gmail.com

Articles are due the 1st of the month for the next month's
newsletter (e.g.  April 1 for May issue). Please put WELCA in your
subject line. (You can also send paper copies by “snail” mail.)

NEIA Women of the ELCA Treasurer
Nancy Poppe
2656 Gilmore Ave.
Ionia, IA 50645
641-435-2231
Popcan@exede.net

Contact Women of the ELCA at:
773.380.2730 or 800.638.3522, ext. 2730
http://www.womenoftheelca.org/
8765 W. Higgins Road
Chicago, IL 60631-4189

CALENDAR
Nov. 7 Fall LWR In-Gathering for Clusters C

(Jubilee), E (Tree of Life) and H (Three
Rivers) at Nazareth Lutheran Church,
Cedar Falls

Nov. 7 LWR Ingathering for Clusters B, D, & I,
Decorah, Olson Explosives

Nov. 14 Living Waters Cluster G Fall Gathering,
Bethlehem, Manley

Nov. 21 SWO Meeting, 9-12, Waverly
2016

Jan. 16 SWO & Cluster Leaders, Waverly, 9-3
(snow date Jan. 23)

Mar. 5 SWO, Waverly 9-12 (snow date Mar. 19)
May 14 SWO at Wartburg 9-12
Jun. 17 Pre-convention SWO meeting at

Wartburg, 5pm
Jun. 18 NEIA Women’s Synodical Convention
Sep. 9–10 Three Rivers Fall Retreat, Camp Ewalu

commitment to the Churchwide women’s
organization. This service traditionally is a time when
individuals bring the offerings they’ve collected
during the year and involve women during church
services. Thankoffering Services began in the very
early 1800s, when women formed “mite” or “cent”
societies to raise money. Mite boxes were given out as
fundraising tools to collect pennies for the support of
church projects and foreign missionaries. Lutheran
women were given small Thankoffering boxes in the
late 19th century to place in a special location in their
homes as a visible reminder of blessings received.
Women would add coins to those boxes almost daily
as particular blessings were noted. Today, Women of
the ELCA collect more than $1 million in
Thankofferings annually for the ministries and mission
of our women’s organization.

How is your church celebrating in 2015? Share
your success stories for future newsletters! Submitted
by Vicky Jaeger, Stewardship Committee

http://www.thistlefarms.org
http://neiasynod.or/womenoftheELCA
http://neiasynod.or/womenoftheELCA
mailto:jan.harbaugh@gmail.com
http://www.womenoftheelca.org/
http://www.elca.org/Growing-In-Faith/Ministry/Women-of-the-ELCA
http://www.elca.org/Growing-In-Faith/Ministry/Women-of-the-ELCA




Happy New 

(Church) Year! 
The last Sunday of the church year is 
Christ the King Sunday on November 

22. The first Sunday of the new church 
year is November 29, the first Sunday 

of Advent. On Saturday, November 28, 
celebrate New (Church) Year’s Eve 

with fun snacks, party hats, noise mak-
ers, and conversation about where you 

saw God during the past year. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Order a 2016 Calendar of Word & Sea-
son from Augsburg Fortress  

(http://store.augsburgfortress.org/
store/product/20577/Calendar-of-Word-

and-Season-Year-C-2016?c=285662).  
Be intentional about recognizing the 
changing seasons of the church year 

and pay attention to how this practice 
impacts your faith. 

Great Thanksgiving and Advent ideas from past Living Faith @ Home  pages: 

—Take a blank November calendar and write one thing a day to thank God for. 

—Decorate your sanctuary and home in steps to create a sense of anticipation during Advent.  

—Help your family gather, clean and collect toys and clothes that they have outgrown to    

donate to those in need. Share your blessings! 

These ideas and MANY MORE are available at                                                                             

http://www.neiasynod.org/youth-ministry/home-life/. 

Something to  

Consider... 

Thanks to a presentation by                                   
Dr. Mark Allan Powell at our synod’s                       

Fall Theological Conference 
   

When your child asks for something, how do 
you respond? If we tell children that “we can’t 
afford it,” we are 
leading them to 
believe that we 
could be happier 
if only we had 
more money. 
 

Instead, tell chil-
dren that buying the thing they’re asking for 
“isn’t the best use of the resources God has 

entrusted to us.” Then be 
open to conversation. 
Your children may be 
able to offer a compel-
ling argument for why 
the item they wish to 
purchase would be a 

good use of your family’s resources! 
 

Dr. Powell also offered this quote that really 
has me thinking: Entitlement is a particularly 
prevalent attitude in our current culture, 
and it provides a sure prescription for joyless 
living. Instead, let us view all of life as a won-
derfully generous and completely unmerited 
gift of God. 


